PENRITH ACTION FOR COMMUNITY TRANSITION  LTD. 

JUNE BOARD MEETING MINUTES 
HELD ON WEDNESDAY  4TH JUNE 2014,  AT THE LOWTHER ARMS, PENRITH 
ITEM









                ATTENTION / 








                     ACTION
1.00    PRESENT 


(Directors):

            Peter Ward (PW); Chris Cant (CC); Nigel Jenkins (NJ); Christine Sutherland (CS); Pete
Dicken (PD); John Bodger (JB);


We were also pleased to welcome to the meeting, Amy Hield and Peter Simpson. 

2.00    APOLOGIES FOR ABSENCE 

Maureen Ward (circle dancing); Peter Clarke (Parish Council meeting); Geoff Rockliffe-
King (in Khartoum, missed  bus). 
3.00   
PREVIOUS MINUTES
3.01   
The previous minutes were agreed as correct.



4.00
DECLARATIONS OF INTEREST
4.01
CC and NJ declared an interest in the sustain Eden project as their businesses receive payment from PACT for project work in items 6 and 7. 
5.00
MATTERS ARISING
5.01
Dealt with as noted below.

6.00
UPDATES ON VARIOUS SUSTAIN EDEN PROJECTS BY CC / PW / NJ
6.01     GROW YOUR OWN / VEG CAMPAIGN


In March the group visited Lowther Spring Fair. Next Visit is to a veg garden at 

Church Brough on 29th June, then to Peter Clarke’s veg garden and polytunnel at 

Glassonby on 20th July (the day after Penrith On A Plate). It is also hoped to arrange 

a visit to the Appleby Polytunnel, in particular to see how the raised beds are working, 

date tbc.










ALL

6.02
NJ reported that arrangements for PENRITH ON A PLATE  food festival are progressing 
well, and that it promises to be even better than last year’s event. It takes place from 

19th – 26th July, with a mix of commercial  and community stallholders. PACT has booked 


a stall for Sat 19th, including food waste digesters (with Resource Cumbria), composters, 

and wormery. Full details can be found at www.edenfoodfestival.org/penrith-on-a-plate
ALL
6.03
CC reported that the Freegle Gardening Group was going well, and now has about 400 
members.          










6.04
Opt4.


PW provided a brief update. The call centre is now up and running and Opt4 are 
undertaking both web and telephone transfers. Opt4 have won a prestigious NEA 


award, and there is an award ceremony on 11th July at 12.00 noon at the Town 

Hall.  All colleagues are warmly invited. Opt4 are seeking to increase the publicity 


of this initiative across Cumbria but recognise that it will take time to generate the 


activity required. 









ALL
6.05     OVO


Ovo is offering a Community Tariff to partner organisations that can generate 1,000


To 10,000 switches per year. They would suppress their own tariff in the specific Region,

in this case Cumbria, and this slot could be taken by an Opt4 Community tariff for both 


gas and electricity. The cost would be equivalent to the normal OVO tariff, but could be 
cheaper if Opt4 were willing to forgo some of the profit margin. We understand that Ovo 
would provide all of the customer service, billing, etc. Opt4 cannot at this stage guarantee 
this level of business but they are in discussions with Ovo – watch this space. 

ALL

6.06     TREE WHISPERERS

PW gave a brief update on this Big Lottery CLS-funded project. Exploring woodland 
ecosystems, natural and managed woodland, woodland ownership, wood products and 
industry from a historical and archival perspective, the project is aimed at primary schools 
across Eden. To date, around 400 local children have visited Cumbria Archives, exploring 
the age, use and heritage of trees, with the over-arching aim of developing an 


understanding of the importance and role of trees to the entire eco-system and carbon 
reduction. Further information on the project is found at 


www.penrithact.org.uk/tree-whisperers

Ideas are also currently being formulated to develop Wetheriggs Park into a place of 


learning, where young people can get involved in planting a community woodland, with 


fruit and nut trees. Further information will be provided shortly.


ALL

6.07     NIGEL’S FILMING, ETC         


Nigel (NJ) has kindly provided me with a synopsis of his report to the meeting:


“On Wednesday I was visiting a number of sustainability projects in Alston and Penrith, as 
part of 
producing a short film for CAfS showing progress on Sustain Eden during year 1. 
This included meeting with representatives of Cumbria CVS at Eden Sight Support in 
Penrith. Mark and Tony of Cumbria CVS have been working with Eden Sight Support (and 
other organisations) to develop an emergency plan, to cope with challenges and adversity 
ranging from extreme weather to staff illness, power outages and IT problems. It's all about 
considering the 'what if?, thinking through the implications for vital local services in terms of 
adversity. This day so much relies on a 'just in time approach' to national or international 
distribution and delivery, but if food / drugs / fuel etc. are suddenly not available in our 

communities for whatever reason then it's very useful to have prepared a response plan in 
advance.”
7.00
COMMUNITIES LIVING SUSTAINABLY (CLS) 
7.01
CC wishes to attend the CLS “Food, Growing and Greenspace Learning Networking 


Event” in  Birmingham on 26th, details of which have already been circulated. It was agreed 


to fund Chris £200 as a representative of Sustain Eden / PACT.

(As a result of the late issue of these minutes, it can be reported that Chris attended the event on the 26th, and he has written a very useful summary which he circulated by 


email to the directors on 29th June. This will be uploaded to the website shortly).        CC/ALL                 











8.00
FOOD GROUP 
8.01 
Peter Dicken had expressed his wish to step down from chairing and organising the Food


Group, and he was warmly thanked for all the hard work, enthusiasm and expertise that 


he has provided over several years.  Food will continue to be a major thread in the


work undertaken by PACT, and it is likely that food events and meetings will continue


to take place, albeit on a less regular basis.






ALL 




  
9.00
FINANCIAL UPDATE 
9.01
CC provided a resume of the current financial health of PACT. The first full set of accounts 
as PACT’s status as an IPS will be provided at the next Board meeting, for approval.

CC had received a quote for the PACT insurance renewal from NatureSave, and 


acceptance was agreed at this meeting. 






ALL
9.02     PACT’s financial year ends at the end of March, so it was agreed that this year’s AGM 
should take place in September or October, date tbc.

The directors thanked Chris for his continuing hard work and vigilance in preparing PACT’s 
financial statements and for his day-to-day dealing with the accounts. 


ALL
10.00
GREENING OF PENRITH 
10.01
PW gave an update on current projects, including working with Penrith Partnership on 
possible sites for improvement around the town, and with Eden Housing Association

to try and establish a community growing area on waste land behind the Arnold Clark 
garage. Further details of projects undertaken so far can be found on the PACT website 


by following the Greening Penrith link. 






ALL
10.02
It was agreed to transfer any remaining Greening and St Andrew’s funds to the Penrith Partnership – along with the self-insurance fund. (NB £876.46 transferred on 6.6.14 in fulfilment of this task.)
11.00
OTHER MATTERS

11.01
NJ has continued to film a range of CAfS, CVS and PACT activities, and these provide an


impressive  record of the extent of sustainable community engagement that is happening in 
and around Eden, as well as being entertaining in their own right. 



ALL

11.02
Diary Dates:


3rd July CAFs Annual Meeting at CREA HQ, Redhills, Penrith


12th/13th July, North West Transition Conference, Lancaster 


See PACT website for full details of these and other events 



ALL

11.03   Matters mentioned and to be picked up at next meeting:


Maureen Ward’s phone-call from Turning Point re substance abuse; New greengrocer


in Appleby selling locally-grown produce.



The meeting closed at 9.10pm.
12.00
DATE OF NEXT MEETING
12.01
Wednesday 9th July at 7.00pm, venue tbc. 
Distribution:

By email to all Board members.

.

